
June 2020  

Dear Beloved  Pastor Corey Gordon and Callie Harbin Baptist Church ,  

“And Moses said unto the people, Fear ye not, stand still, and see the salvation of the Lord, which he will shew tom you 
today:” Exodus 14:13A.    What a great reality we have amidst the troubles of this recent events around us. God is our 
salvation and we  get encouragement from Him through the Bible  and “be still”  for  He is in control.  

 At first fear and panic engulfed our Cambodian people because of the COVID pandemic, but as God answered our 
prayers there were only 126 cases reported in 3 months time with no Cambodian fatalities.  We gave out rice and food 
relief to our church folks on April. 

The Mission work in Ta Prok continued on, thanks to Preacher Bunthan, his wife Thida and our lady missionaries Mam 
Susanjane Araza and Mam Amie Minghay who have faithfully served the new mission work there.  Last January we 
visited Liev village when I was there and prayed for another mission work as the people there need the Gospel too.  On 
April the Mission in Live Village was started  by the same team as the distance is just about  7 kilometers from Ta Prok. 
Both services are done on Sunday Afternoon 1:30 PM and 3 PM. The fist Sunday in Liev Village there were 12 adults  and 
35 kids in attendance.  We were able to buy 10 Bibles for our new mission work. 

I have continued our ONLINE services via Facebook Live every Sunday at 10 AM and 5 PM and Wednesdays  at 5 PM. We 
have reached more people than before. In April and May we had 9 got saved through “online ministry”. Our staff follows 
them up. Mam Amie and Mam Susanjane continues the discipleship of young people  and teaching of kids as our School 
is still suspended until the government would allow to re-open later on. 

 In the cities the government started to allow church gatherings up to 10 people only, so we started to have Sunday 
morning services in Kampomg Cham City beginning June 14. 

On March our Dangkao church  sent out Preacher Oun to start mission work in Prey Veng province. 

I am praying that I can go back to Cambodia this September 2 or 9.  Airasia now has flights for these dates. My 
Cambodian Visa expires on September 29,2020. I should go back so that I can renew my Visa. But the government 
requires $3,000 deposit upon arrival at Phnom Penh airport. This is for COVID measures which include quarantine , tests 
and possible hospitalization if found COVID positive. Please pray that God will provide the need and for safe travels.  

Our family and church would like to thank you for your prayers and for your support. We’ve been under lockdown for 4 
months now and praise God for no sickness and for provisions.  Our sons Gershom and Gaius can do “online school” 
until now.  

We continue to focus our eyes, our hearts and mind to the ministry that God gives us and to the LORD of the harvest! 
Attached are some  pictures of the ministry. 

“Looking unto Jesus the author and finisher of our faith. 

   

Lomer Hope and Grace dela Cruz 

Thank you for the $150 we received for each month of March, April, May and June. 
 





 
 


